17TH NEWSLETTER

Report from the meetings of the European Parliament Delegation and the Delegation of the National Parliaments, 23rd May 2002.

Introduction

Once again the members of the National Parliaments' Delegation and the European Parliament Delegation found themselves arguing over form rather than substance at today's meetings. The central topics were selection procedure for the Youth Convention and the establishment of working groups. At both meetings members complained about the topics and the procedures concerning the working groups. In the EP Delegation additionally, national and political interests of the particular members got on the way of a smooth settlement of which young people should be appointed for the Youth Convention. 

Youth Convention

The last meeting of the EP Delegation had obviously left most members confused as to which selection procedure would be applied. Some had understood that they could not put forward proposals unless they had already started this procedure themselves. Others had understood that this would be the exclusive procedure. The final list of 32 candidates, selected by the chairmen, was divided into candidates proposed by members themselves, candidates proposed by the Youth Forum and candidates appointed through the Internet. Although the list secured a fifty-fifty balance of gender and a fair representation of other relevant parameters, members complained about the lack of clarity in the procedure and felt cheated and misled. Despite these complaints, a majority of members voted for the proposal and the 32 young members were thereby settled.

Working Groups

A major topic of discussion at both meetings was the establishment of working groups. Once again members complained that the topics to be discussed in the working groups were not sufficient. Especially the issue of "institutional reform" was emphasised. Some members even argued that several of the chosen topics were of secondary importance. Mr. Voggenhuber, MEP and member of the EP Delegation suggested to establish quite a few more working groups concerned with key topics such as "democracy", "institutional order", "reform of the Council and Commission" and "social issues". The Chairman advised that more working groups would be established through out the work of the Convention and that he had taken notice of the proposed topics emphasised by members.

Both at the meeting of the EP Delegation and of the National Parliaments' Delegation, members expressed their dissatisfaction with the lack of certainty on the mandate of the working groups. Should these groups draft Treaty texts or would their work only be considered "essays" with no further implication and influence?

Members were sceptical towards letting the Praesidium be responsible for rapporteurship and for making the final decision on selecting the relevant material for the final Convention text.

Members were asked to advise the Convention Secretariat, which working groups would be of their personal interest by 30th May. 

